
Lady  Cats  pull  away  from
Eudora

Louisburg  guard  Kirstin  Lowry  was  one  of  three  Lady  Cat
players in double figures Friday in Eudora. Lowry scored 16
points in the 59-40 victory.

 

EUDORA – There was some worry about how the Louisburg girls
basketball team would react to a tough loss earlier in the
week to rival Paola.

After a shaky first half Friday at Eudora, the Lady Cats shot
down any doubt about how they would bounce back. Louisburg
took control against Eudora in the second half on its way to a
59-40 victory.

It was the fifth victory in the last six games for Louisburg
after it started its season with a 4-5 record in its first
nine games. The Lady Cats are now 9-6 overall.

“I am always a little concerned about a game following one in
which the kids gave so much,” Louisburg coach Shawn Lowry said
of the Paola game earlier in the week. “However, our seniors
did a good job of leading and setting the tone for us in the
second half against Eudora.”

The three seniors certainly did their part as they combined
for 50 of the 59 points as each player made an impact on
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different parts of the floor.

Point guard Natalie Moore had her way with the Eudora defense
as she finished with a game-high 24 points to go along with
eight rebounds, three assists and three steals. Moore did a
lot of damage from the free-throw line as she knocked down 12-
of-15 attempts.

Guard Kirstin Lowry made an impact from beyond the arch as she
totaled 16 points, including two 3-pointers. Forward Kallie
O’Keefe worked hard underneath the basket as she nearly ended
up with a double-double with 10 points and nine rebounds and
also added two steals.

Offensively, the Lady Cats got off to a strong start as they
scored 17 first-quarter points, but went into a lull in the
second quarter and took just a 28-22 lead into halftime.

“Our level of energy and intensity wasn’t what it has been at
the beginning of the game,” coach Lowry said. “In the first
half we seemed to be doing just enough to compete and weren’t
as disciplined as we needed to be.”

The Lady Cats got the message in the second half as they
outscored Eudora 31-18 in the final two quarters. Louisburg
did so because of its work at the free-throw line as it
converted 19-of-25 attempts.

Free throws have been up and down for the Lady Cats this
season and is a vital part to their success.

“We continue to put a lot of work in on getting better at the
free-throw line,” coach Lowry said. “Because of how we play,
we expect to get to the line a lot and it’s crucial that we
finish.”

Next up for Louisburg is a home matchup with Ottawa at 6 p.m.
this Friday and it will try to avenge a loss earlier in the
season. It is also homecoming for the Lady Cats.



“Homecoming week is a fun and exciting week for the kids,”
coach Lowry said. “However, when it comes to preparing there
are a lot of distractions so it will be important that we have
good practices as we make our final push.”

 

LOUISBURG                17           11          
15           16 – 59

EUDORA                      10           12          
8             10 – 40

LOUISBURG (9-6): Natalie Moore 6-14 12-15 24; Kirstin Lowry
7-13 0-1 16; Kallie O’Keefe 4-7 2-2 10; Madisen Simpson 0-4
4-4 4; Emalee Overbay 2-3 0-0 4; Paige Buffington 0-3 1-2 1.
Totals: 19-45 19-25 59. 3-point field goals: 2, (Lowry 2)


